WILLOWS PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
This meeting of the Willows Library Board of Trustees was held on Thursday, August 10, 2017, at the Willows Public Library.  The meeting was called to order at 11:00am by Lynn Soeth.
Roll Call:  Board members present: Lisa Kennedy, Lynn Soeth, Bob Griffith, Sunshine Kelly and Jody Meza, Director 
Others Present:  Larry Mello – Willows City Liaison, Brian Ramos – Willows Friends of the Library, Brian Berry – Glenn County Literacy 
Meeting Minutes:    A motion was made by Bob Griffith to accept meeting minutes of June 8, 2017.  It was seconded by Sunshine Kelly.  
List of Bills Paid:   Willows charges in June for NorthNet Lib System were yearly figures.  In July report the $1,939.83 will be reimbursed  thru Bilingual Grant.  The Bywater $3000 is annual cost for circulation system support.
Open Floor to General Public:  None
OLD/ONGOING BUSINESS:   Willows Report:  In June, some numbers are up for E-books & children services.  In July most numbers were slightly down.  Bayliss Report    In June numbers were down from previous year but they jumped back up in July.  Elk Creek Report:   In June all numbers were up and in July all were slightly down but computer use.

Friends of the Library Report:   The in-house weekly books sales are averaging $25.59/week.  Cash on hand is $8500 with $4000 of that set aside for emergency funding.  The Friends book sale will be August 24-26.  Chico Library has stepped up with great book donations.  The Friends are currently heavy on the paperback books but light on hardback books.  Brian has been going over to Chico to pickup books twice a week.  The Friends would still like more childrens books, biographies, cookbooks and history books.
Glenn County Literacy Project Report:  Brian Berry reported highlights of the Literacy Programs.  Their Drop In program is full.  It is run for 3 to 5 hours a day.  They still need more volunteers for tutoring.  He mentioned that highschoolers can tutor too.  There has been an increased demand for the Citizenship Program.  Next week they will be incorporating parents with some of their literacy programs for children & youth.  In October begins the Families for Literacy.  Brian and his coworker did 80 hours of literacy tutoring last month.
NEW BUSINESS
Library Grants report: 3-D Printer Staff Training & Virtual Reality Project:  Jody reported that the 3-D training for staff is done.  They have a printer on loan for staff only from the California Library.  Now they will be applying for grant to get their own for public use.  This is another skill for people to learn at the library.  Our goal is to be up-to-date with the latest technology.  For the Virtual Reality Program, they have equipment but it still needs to be set up.  The future is to create your own software programs for it.  

Glenn County got a $10,000 Bilingual Grant for bilingual books.  Jody has been very busy buying books that are in both Spanish & English.  These books are not easy to find.  The Grant ends at the end of this month when receipts have to be turned in.  Jody is currently working on other Grants also.

Summer Reading Program:  No official report yet but the Teen Program has better attendance.  Jody feels that may be attributed to better prizes.
Comments by Board Members:  
Larry Mello said that things are going well at the City Council level.  He is excited for the City.  They have a good City Manager with new & fresh ideas.  Business is getting done.  

The Bayliss Centennial celebration went well and was well attended despite the heat.  The State Librarian also attended.

Lisa Kennedy said she may not be able to make October meeting if she is still working in rice harvest.  Board Elections will be on next agenda

Meeting adjourned at 11:33.
NEXT BOARD MEETING:  Tentatively scheduled for Thursday,  October 12, 2017 at 11am at the Willows Library.

Submitted by Lisa Kennedy - Secretary
